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The Spirit of Giving is Alive and Well

G n O T9 I N G everyday
1998 Gifts Target Reached

Congratulations! The target amount of $5,000
for 1998 was reached when 178 WWTC Alumni
contributed $5120, an average $29 each,
towards the Alumni Scholarship Appeal over
the past eight months. This amount represents
20.8Va of our target of $25,000 over five years
and from only 97o of the known WWTC Alumni
population. The names of those that have given
since the last issue of TALKABOUT appear on

page 5.Thank you very much.

REMEMBER any gift over $2 is TAX DEDUCTIBLE.

STOP
PRESS

The Board of Governors of
Charles Sturt University at

their last meeting held in
Wagga Wagga on 4'h

December 1998 formally
approved the constitution
of the Wagga Wagga
Teachers' College Alumni
Association. [n so doing
the Board acknowledged
the important contribution
WWTC and its Alumni
have made to the
educational foundations on
which the University has

been established and
welcome that continuins
support.

The Committee and
others at the August

1998 Meeting of
IVIVTC Alumni

Association

From lefi to right
John Riley (1948-50); Bill Grant (19a8-50); June Hadley (Robson) (1948-50); Bob Collard (1945-50);
AnnSmith(1948'50); ColCrittenden(1948-50); DorothyTanner(Williams)(1948-50); NigelTanner(spouseof
DorothyTanner); Lew Morrell(1949-50); GraemeWilson(1947-49); Lew Crabtree (1949-50); Phil Bastick(1950-51);
Lindsay Budd ( 1950-51 )
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Letter from the President

Pilsrims Prosress - I sometimes feel as

if your Alumni Committee can be

likened to a hand of Pilgrims on a
journey that is at times fruitful but is
also littered with problems that are in
need of solutions.
One of the great rewards is the renewal
of contacts with our friends and

acquaintances ofyesteryear. I had the

distinct plcasure of such an experience
when I spoke recently to Dr. Joyce
Wylie. She has an exceptional memory
and has vivid and fond rnemories of her

i tenure at WWTC. Dr Wylie has

1 accepted an invitation to join Dr Vic
I Couch as guest speakers for the reunion

iplanned for April 24-25 1999 in

]Canberra. What a joy that will be (no
pun intended).
Communication is still a concern for
your Alurnni Committee. The frequency
of the TALKABOUT publication is

placing a tremendous strain on the
I limited resources of the CSU Alumni

I Office who are most co-operativc and

because of a dearth of contributions. We
seek to involve more of our Alumni
membership in this project, particularly
if it leads to the identification of these

whom we seek to remove from our
"Missing students and Lecturers' list".
Perhaps these words from John
Bunyan's Pilgrims Progress may inspire
more to be actively involved in alumni
matters.

'What novelties thev have. to us

they give,
That we, though pilgrims,

joyful lives may live.
They do upon us, too, such

things bestow,
That show we pilgrims

are, where're we go.'

Reunions are wonderful occasions. The
fact that many people are willing and

able to spend the time and effort in
organising these events and that so

many people joyfully respond, is an

indication of their importance. Not only
are these occurrences important fbr the

physical reuniting of colleagues and

their families, but they serve the

priceless purpose of rekindling the spirit

that is treasured by so many of us.

When me meet at our reunions let's try
and make our gatherings as meaningful
as possiblc. Provide the editors of
'TALKABOUT' and the AlumniOffice
with details, stories and if possible
pictures. Pursue with those present the

whereabouts of absentees- some of
whom we have been unable to trace.

Stories fly thick and fast - record them
and send them on to John Riley.
We are all interested in these f'unctions
and take great delight in reading of the

times when WWTC was probably the

most important aspect of our lives.
Spread the message - enjoy the

reunions - gather the information and
LET'S ALL ENJOY YOUR
REUNION.

Please come to the Annual General
Meetins on Februarv 9'n 1999.

New Years
greetings to all.

Bob Collard

rrrvnr !v-vt/wr

I willing- but what are the alternatives?
The Editorial Committee, despite their
dedication and skills are also

; experiencing difiiculties in presenting

i an interesting and expandingjournal

ial wwTC 1949-50
MINI REUNION

This vear. 1998 I was deliehted with
a mini reunion with a small group of Pioneer students in
Cowra. My husband and I had planned to celebrate our
wedding anniversary in Lamington National
Park. On our way up north from Adelaide,
we stayed with Janette Perry (nee Porter)
and husband in Eugowra and it was she who
arranged for us to meet with the group in
Cowra. Out came the photos and we
remembered the various aspects of life at

W.W.T.C in 49150. Half of our winning
netball team were there and we havent
changed a bit (inside that is). The photos

were black and white. of course, but it was

great recognising who was who in the tiny
group photos.

Marjorie Hartwig (Cameron)
640 Glynburn Rd
Beaumont SA 5066

Back Row - Ceci\, Herden (Brownlow), Janette Perry
(Porter), Irene Gruber (Kind), Nola McAlpine (McKay)
Front Row - Marjorie Hartwig (Cameron), Pat Watmore
(Kie$,), Effie Innffield (Davidspn)
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Harbour Luncheon Cruise

Spring could not have provided better weather for
the luncheon cruise arranged by June Hadley for 1st

September. An even dozen WTC 1948-50 people,
spouses and friends were the lucky ones on this
cruise, able to take in the beauties of Sydney
Harbour while consuming a sumptuous lunch.
Though the air on the deck of the luxury catamaran
was pleasantly cool and there was not a cloud in the
sky, inside, the friendship was warm.
Unfortunately, commentary on passing points of
interest was lost amid conversation in this convivial
atmosphere.
It was a great pity that numbers could not have been
greater.

Back Row - Nigel Tanner, Nita Busteed, Joan Riley, Audrey
Schaenncken (Sear), Christel Wangmann (Cox), Bill Grant,
John Riley
Front Row - Jttne Hadley (Robson), Dorotlq,Tanner (Williams),
Ann Smith (Broadhead), Heather Munro

Wagga Wagga Teachers College continue and that one

of our original lecturers (and renowned educator) Ruby
Riach always attends our reunions.
Helene Hotchkis for
Robin Williams.
Chairperson - Reunion Committee.

The group enjolting
the Wine Tasting at
Madew Winery

Enjoying the lunch &wine
L-R: David Madew,
Greg Hotchkis 52/53; June
Werner (McMillan) 5l /52;
Peter Croker 52/53;
Val Lembit (Phyl Clancy's
52/53 husband); Bruce
Ta1'1sr 52/53 and
Jim Tweddle 52/53.

The Class of
1958-59 at

their Reunion
in August

A small group from the class of 1958-59 had a
wonderful reunion in Wagga Wagga on the weekend of
29 & 30 August, where many a friendship was

rekindled and many more stories were told.
The weekend began with an earlybirds get together on
Friday night at Romanos. The name tags were very
welcome as people tried to match the faces of today
with those remembered from 40 years ago. As people

talked, the years seemed to evaporate and it was 1958

all over again. Lunch on Saturday and more especially
the Dinner in the evening brought everyone closer still
to the days of WWTC.
The reunion concluded with an Ecumenical Service and

Brunch on Sunday. And as they say about any great

time out - "Everyone went home tired but huppy".

A photo is worth a
thousand words.
This one beautifuLll'
describes the fun
had at the 1958-59
reunion.

Social Happenings
1998

Report of the Reunion
of the 195213 Sessions

On22nd and 23rd of
September, 1998 over
fifty ex students and
spouses met in canberra.
Our activities included
visits to Floriade and
dinner at night. A
minibus was hired to
convey over twenty
enthusiasts for a trip to
the Madew Winery
overlooking Lake
Georse. off the Federal

Highway. David Madew
proved to be a talented
and enthusiastic host for
our lunch in his beautiful
home with almost 360
degree views of the
countryside. At our
dinners and on this lunch
occasion there was lots
of time for "catching up"
chat. Our committee has

been asked to set a date
for the next reunion. We
are proud that
friendships formed at

what was originally
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HAPPENINGS
t999

PIONEERS sOTH REUNION

This will take place on rhe ANZAC Week_
end 1999 in eanberra.
Dates: 23,24 & 25 Anril

Venue: Australian National Universitv

Contact: The Alumni Office
02 6338 4629

Jeanette O'Connell (Urquhart)
02 6282 3647

Bob Collard
02 4365 3859

Dorothy Judd (Collins)
026248 7542

wAC 1954

Date: April or September

Contact: David Burry
02 41352923

w AC 1974

Date: To be advised

Contact: Jock Munro
02 69661244

SYDNEY LUNCHEONS

Some Alumni members from
especially 1948-50, have met
occasions since July jn 1991.

the earlier WWTC sessions,
in Sydney for lunch on six

On 14'n October, ten of these people met at the Masonic
CIub for an enjoyable lunch and renewing of friendships
formed years ago. During the period some twenty have
attended these happy occasions. Why not join us inI999?

Time: 1 l.40am for 12 midday.
Place: NSW Masonic Club.

169-Ii l Casrlereagh Sr
(between park and Market St)

Dates: Monday 1.,March
Tucsday 25'h May
Wednesday l g,h August
Friday 26,h November

Telephone: June Hadley 02 9g75 3949
John Riley 02 9525 5304

**Bookings essential** Cost approx.: $1g_$20

2000

RCAE 1974
Last of the WWTC groups

DATE & VENUE to be advised

For more information conract:-
Beverley Raward on (02) 66550592

Interested in havinq
a Reunion? v

The AlumniTeam
(Michael, Michelle & Marion)

is here to help you.
Just give us a call and we will be able

to advise and assist in the
organisation of your special event.

Phone: (02) 63384629
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Cro$ "' College & TeachingI Anecdotes

TEACHING MEMORIES

Recently received from Graeme
Wilson (1941-1949) were four

(, memories from his early teachingn days which are of the kind we are| ,. ^( seeking fbr our proposed
anthology.
One tells how he struggled to ride
to school during his early
appointments on a trusty bicycle
over terrain that was not always
easy.

Another tells of the remarkable
strength of one of his parents in an
emergency situation. He was able
to rescue his wife trapped beneath
a large tractor tyre filled with
water which later defied the
efforts of four men to lift without
mechanical aid.
A third tells of Graeme's first
experience of being the Returning
Officer at his one-teacher school
when he was still not even entitled
to Vote.

There must be dozens of
memorable characters and
incidents like these which we have
in our memories. Please put pen
to paper or fingers to keyboard
and send your contributions to
JOHN RILEY. 2 Woorak Cres.
MIRANDA, NSW, 2228.

MEMORIES FROM COLLEGE DAYS
By Marjorie Hartwig (Cameron)

I can still remember the slabs of reconstituted scrambled eggs we had
for breakfast. Puns were a feature of conversation at our table. I re-
member trying to beat Warwick at his game.
After hours spent in the Craft Room I finished making a cane suitcase
and used it to carry all my books home when I left. I didn't manage to
devise a secure catch, so ended up using the good old leather straps to
tie it up. The Cameron tartan scarf that I made in those days was only
recently passed on to one of my granddaughters.
As President of a Friendship Club here in Adelaide, I was conducting a
committee meeting recently. At the luncheon that followed, to my sur-
prise I discovered a member talking about W.W.T.C. reunions. He had
trained as a mature student about ten years after I had left. Does any-
one remember Don Millard ?

I taught at Bathurst Demonstration School until I moved to S.A. When
in Bathurst I had to prepare regular demonstration lessons with notes
and questions for students who were training as teachers. About thirty
students with their lecturer came to sit at the back of the classroom to
watch me teach the prepared lesson. Discussion of the lesson steps and
questions followed once the children had been dismissed. In one Na-
ture Study lesson I was relieved to find that all of the live chicks had
survived the handling by the thirty five to forty Kindergarten children
in my class. I rode my bike with the box of chicks on the carrier and
returned them safely on my way home.
In the S.A., demonstration schools worked differently. I was given one
student who was assigned to my class for a six week practice period.
She was present to observe me all day but had to prepare some lessons
to teach. It was my job to observe and write her report. The lecturer
arrived now and then to discuss her progress.
This year I finally retired and have declined to do any more relief work
in Pre-Schools. I resigned from full time work as Director of a Family
Centre where activities ranged from Play Groups, Immunisation, Child
& Adolescent Health Care, Toy Library and Community Activities.
The concept of such a centre didn't exist when I was training.
I've always enjoyed teaching very young children but now I take pleas-
ure in babysitting my grandchildren and watching their development.

I

{

WHERE ARE THEY NOW?

In a foolscap page Col Yarham writes to us to contribute to this segment. It can be summarised as follows :

In retirement Col heads up a consultancy called Health Education International, an organisatlon which has undertaken
research and development tasks for developing countries.
Its present project is in Tamilnadu State in India where it has had accepted for implementation a Schools Total Health
Program Curriculum. This is to be a required subject from Grades I to 12. A corollary of this is the training of Teach-
ers and Administrators to facilitate its implementation.
It is hoped that the new Curriculum will go into all schools in India impacting on 200 million children.
Col's fact sheet reflects his great enthusiasm for his work which sees him nine months of the year "on the road". He
urges us all as a true zealot, to not only look back as we do through our association but also to look forward as he says
"there is a wonderful world out there now".
To contact: Col, write to - Dr. C. Yarham, P.O. Box 78, ROSEVILLE N.S.W. 2069.
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ALUMNI . LOST

In future issues of TALKABSST, lists of missing Alumni will be included. Please help to find these missing College friends- If
you would like to help in tracking down a former College friend or know the whereabouts of someone on the missing list then

please contact the Alumni Office.
The first lists featured are those from the

SESSION 1

THE PIONEERS
1 ADAMS MARGARET MARY
2.DOMINISH BEVERLEY LEILA
3.HILL JULE PATRICIA
4.JOHNSON JEAN MARGARET
5.LONERGAn' ELIZAB ETH ANNE
6.MANWARING DOREEN ELAINE
T.McEVOY STANLEY JOHN
S.MILLAR MURRAY
g.NIELSON NORMA INGALIL
lO.SMYTH MOIRA
1l.TAYLOR COLIN THOMAS
l2.WILKINSON MARGARET
I S.WILLARD KEITH THOMAS
I4.WILLIAMS KEITH
I 5.WOOD RAYMOND FRANCIS

I 6.COLLINS JACK MAITLAND
I T.EVANS MARCIA PATRICIA

SESSION 2 MAY 1948 TO MAY 1950.

I. ALBERY PHILLIPA
2. ARMOUR SHIRLEY
3, BOOL PATRICIA ANN
4. BOUGHTON DORA KEITHA
5 BROWN KENNETH BADEN
6. DAVIES MAURICE HENRY
7. DAWES HELEN MARIE
8, DEBENHAM ROBERT BROMPTON
9. DUNFORD KENNETH CLIVE
lO.FORMAN JOAN
I l.HOFFMAN ALISON BEVERLEY
12.JAMES BET'|Y BERYL
I3.MILLER JENNIFER
14.,MC"AN ARTHUR JACK - deceased

I5.MORTON EDITH PEARL
16.NIXON ALISON MARY
IT.OLIVE MARGARET
I S.RAMSEY DOROTHEA ELIZABETH
l g.SPILLER GEOFFREY PETER
20.VINE IJNA ESTHER
2] .BATTERSBY JOHN BRYAN

SESSION 3 MAY 1949TO DECEMBER,
r950.
1 ANGRAVE SHIRLEY MARY
2 BADCOCK BARBARA MARY
3 BAKER CLARENCE ANTHONY
4 BALL KEITH WILLIAM
5 BANFIELD BETTY ALICE
6 BOURKE JOHN HENRY
7 BOYTON AUDR.EY
8 BRITTEN GLORIA JOAN

SESSION OF 195I-52
Kevin O,Callaghan, Keith potts, Joyce Robbins, Gabrielle Shirlaw, Ceorge Stanley, Margaret Boys (now Beers), Margaret Canavan' Margaret

Clare, Peter Creevy, Alice Gregory.

SESSION OF 1952-53
Joan Fletcher (Limbert), l-es Noon, Tom Johnson, Maurice Ryan, Margaret Cash (Mugridge), Marguerite Funnell (Turner), Diana Andriske

(Mellick), Berry Eileen Eilcry, N,larie Therese Lowrey (O'Connor), Moyna Martin, Maree McNaught, Pam Priest, Shirley Stevens.

years 1947 - 1953:

9 BRUTON GORDON JAMES
1O BRYANT RALPH RICHARD
I I CODDINGTON HELEN MARY
I2 CORRIGAN ERIC ALOYSIUS
13 DUSCHKE ONA MORNA
I4 EDMONDS ANNE THERESE
1 5 FITZGIBBON ROBERT JAMES
I6 FLINN VERONICA MARGARET
17 GILES GEOFFREY WILLIAM
18 HARBROW YVONNE ANNE
19 HENNINGS BARBARA ANNE
20 HORNER ELIZABETH PAMELA
2I HOSKING MARGARET DAWN
22 HUTSON GEORGINA RUTH
23 JACKSON ELSIE MAY
24 JACKSON PATRICIA CLAIRE
25 KELLETT MARY EVELINE
26 KING BETTY ANN
27 KIRKPATRICK DOROTHY GRACE
28 LASHBROOK ELAINE MARY ELIZA-
BETH
29 LAWSON WILLIAM ALEXANDER
30 McCOLL COLIN PATRICK - deceased

31 McCOLL NANCY CLARE
32 MCINTOSH MARGARET IRIS

33 MCKILLIGAN NEIL
34 MATHESON JUNE HELEN
35 MILNE DOROTHY GWENETH
36 MUTCH BERYL ELEANOR
37 O'BRIEN EDWARD VINCENT
38 OVERS IRENE MARJORIE
39 POOLE SHIRLEY
40 RATH JOHN PATRICK
41 RENWICK ELAINE DOUGLAS
42 ROBBINS GLADYS MAUDE
43 ROBERTSON MARGARET RAE
44 SANDRY ELIZABE'IH MERLE
45 SCOTT PAULINE WINIFRED
46 SETON ELIZABETH ALICE
47 SIMPSON FRANCIS JOHN
48 SPARGO LAURENCE RAYMOND
49 STROM ROBIN MARY
50 THOMPSON VINCENT JOSEPH - dec'd

51 WILSON GRAEME

SESSION 4 1950 To DECEMBER 1951.

1 ALLYSON MYRA
2 AUSTIN ANNE
4 CALDWELL ANNE
5 COLEMAN PATRICIA
6 COELLI KATHLEEN
7 DEEP MARJORIE
8 DYCE ANNE

9 GODFREY SHIRLEY
1O HADLAND PATRICIA
11 HULMEMARY
I2 JAMES ANNE
13 JENKINS MARCARET
14 KING LAURA
i5 LANGFIELD MARIE
I6 L'STRANGE PATRICIA
17 NUTT SHIRLEY
18 THALLORAN MAUREEN
19 PAYNE MARY
20 PIPER JESSIE
21 PRATT DOROTHY
22RIEDELL KAREN
23 SCHOFIELD VALDA
24 SKEVINGTON VYONNE
25 SMITH MAR]E
26 SMITH JOAN
27 STRANGE PATRICIA
28 THOMAS WENDY
29 TODD ISOBEL
30 WEAVER BERYL
3I WEST MILDRED
32 AUSTIN MICHAEL
33.BATES JAMES
34 BRADY DESMOND
35 BYRNES BRIEN
37 COX ALISTER
38 CUDDLIP HAROLD
39 FORREST KENNETH
40 FOULCHER ROBERT
41 GILBODY KENNETH42
42HALL MAURICE
43 HANRATTY MALCOLM
44 HOLT TERENCE
46 HYDE DONALD
47 LACEY LAWRENCE
48 LANE NOEL
49 MICHELL BARRY
50 MORLEY ANTHON)'
51 PASCOE JOHN
52 ROBERTS ALLEN
53 SMALL WILLIAM
54 SMITH KEVIN
55 SMITH ROBERT
56 STANTON LESLIE
57 WELDRICK ALLEN
58 WOODGER JOHN
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FOUND

Audrey Boyton (1949-50) - now Mrs Audrey Peake living at Currabubula near Tamworth recently contacted
Dot Judd after hearing of the 1999 Canberra reunion in a round a bout fashion. She is very keen tocatch up
with old friends of WWTC days.

Donald Francis Gunter (1948-50) -
Don died early September after a
protracted battle with illness.

Ron Holland (1949-58 English Lecturer) A note
from Ron's daughter advises that Ron died
unexpectedly in his sleep on May 20'h this
year aged 84. He had been physically and
mentally active, happy and totally unaware
of any looming problem right up to this time.

We Remembef As a resulr of an appeal in the tasr
issue, Jack Clark (1948-50) who

Brenda Kitchingman - wife of John
Kitchingman (BTC 1956) who raughr
WWTC during the 60's passed away
in Heftfordshire, UK.

resided in the same dormitory as

Arthur Morgan, has let us know that he
believes Arthur passed away some years
ago. This information coming to him by

chance in about 1988 when interviewing a
parent who turned out to be Arthur's daughter.

Clements Bruce Gordon (1949-51) - Bruce died ar
his home in Dubbo on22nd October ased 68. A

teacher for all his working life his
rapport with students was

legendary while his contribution to
the theatre in Dubbo was inestimable.

Pltoto tuken.fittnt the Duih' Liberul, Dubbo

A.

without needing to go to the extremes refered to above.

Some neat fonts which come to mind are Comic SanS,
Courier New, ()aramond, Lucinda Sans, LucLnda,
llandnrLtLng, et al. Perhaps some consideration might be given
to converting the abovementioned segment of the header to one of
these.

I assure you, dear Sirs, that these "Commcnts and suggestions" are
made in all earnestness, but in the best possible humour.

Keep up the good work.

..FAN"

Reply

Thank you for your encouraging thou-ehts. Your suggestions are noted.
The almost original "Talkabout" banner was resurrected for nostalgic
reasons. Do you remember students being asked to purchase threc
copies of each edition in order to dettay costs'?

The Editor
We wclcome any recollcctions of College lile. We seem to be getting a

few fiorn early College days but are looking forward to some from the
later years. PIeasc contribute same to:

Lew Morrell - 25 Grandview Drive, NEWPORT NSW 2106
Phone:02 999'/ 1506

Lew Crabtree - 54 Kiparra Street, WEST PYMBLE NSW 2073
Phone: 02 9498 5457

music at
in early August

Letter to the Editors

SIRS,

You are to be congratulated on the March
issue of Talkabout, the newsletter that it is hoped will bring graduates
of WWTC together, in many cases in the "twilight" of their years.
Might I comment on a few features of this issue.

Almost without exception the CONTENT was heading in the right
direction for a publication of this kind,, and no doubt you will think of
improvements in subsequent issues. There was a balance of rnaterial
between feature articles from early editions, presidential comment,
notices ofcoming functions and the list ofcolleagues no longer with us

Your Publisher/Printer also deserves praise for his/her LAYOUT
of -Talknbout, making use of programs available in this age of
computers which were not even thought of in the ,"pioneer" days. The
use of varying numbers ofcolumns helped to break up bodies oftext;
sections were borderedto highlight these while rhe use of simple
graphics added a special touch.

Dare I make a suggestion for the BANNER which emblazons that this
is "A PUBLICATION OF THE ALUMNI OF WAGGA
TEACHERS'COLLEGE"? This, if I could use rhe analogy, makes
the point with the subtlety of a Stormtrooper kicking in the head of an
unfortunate concentration camp victim, when something resembling the
touch of Titania'.s wand would seem to be pref'erable. When it is already
in BOLD, BLOCK LETTERS, why does ir also have to be
UNDERLINED? The same underlining also seems unnecessary under
the NAME of the publrcarion.

In the pioneer days of Talkabout there was possibly not the range of
FONTS available, and every eifort had to be made to give emphasis.
But today there are plenty of fonts in use, both plain and stylized,
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Scholarship Appeal
Mrs Edna Jones

Mrs Noreen Hunt
Mr Tony Orreill
Mrs Joyce Wade
Mrs Jillian Taylor
Mrs Lynette Stewart
Mrs Nola McAlpine
Mrs Eileen Donohoe
Mr Ralph Perrott
Mrs Judith Malcolm
Mrs Margaret Pyc
Mrs Jennifer Svenson

Mrs Marjorie Hartwig
Mrs Lesley Rossetto
Mrs Elizabeth Morrow
Mr Leonard Sheriff
Mrs Patricia Sheriff
Mrs Dorothy Green
Mr Arthur King
Mrs Christine McCaffrie
Mrs Grace Wilson
Mr Donald Whitbread

WWTC Alumni Association
Annual General Meeting

Date: Tuesday 9'n February 1999

Venue: NSW Teachers'Credit Union
28-38 Powell St.

Time:
Homebush
I lam

All WWTC Alumni are welcome to attend.

Please contact the Secretary Ann Smith on

02 9635 0449
If you are coming to the meeting and also if you

are staying for a sandwich lunch.

Happy l{ew Year

The Alumni Team would like to wish all of the

WWTC Alumni a happy, safe and prosperous 1999

and we look forward to seeing the Pioneers and all
the other WWTC groups planning reunions for this
year.

Ms Mary Hope
Mr John Ireland
Mr Robert Gass

Mr Patrick Dalton
Mr Gilbert Scott
Mrs Jennifer & Mr Ken Jarvis
Ms Rosemary Doherty
Mr John & Mrs Browen Young
Ms Nell Mitchison
Mr Blake Lewin
Mr Kevin & Mrs Winifred
Wilcox
Ms Dorothy Hall
Mrs Helen Patton
Ms Marlene Mebberson
Mrs Colline Heather
Mr Leslie Potter
Mr Philip Pryor
Mrs E,velyn Jones

Mrs Patricia Shaw
Mr C Kevin Lyons
Mr S Bruce Robinson

Gifts received from

Donor Name
Mr Peter Topper
Mr Keith Brew
Dr.William Grant
Mr. Lew Crabtree
Mr Philip Bastick
Mrs Cecile Herden
Ms Neroli Cooper
Mr James Hartnett
Ms Jean Bellamy
Mr John Cassidy
Mr Gordon R King
Mr Des Handsaker
Ms Margaret De La Garde
Ms Deirdre Callaghan
Mr Bruce & Mrs Margot
Phillips
Mr Fred Armstrong
Mr Nick & Mrs Shirley
Bricknell

Mrs Judith Bensley
Mrs Ann & Mr Bob Deller
Mr Jim Devlin
Mrs Billie Andrew
Mr Ray Wallace
Mrs Judith Hollinger
Ms Jolyon Colefax
Mrs Pamela Kidson
Mrs June Granziera
Mrs Helen Dunlop
Mr Alan Christensen
Marie Hill
Mrs Helen Dunlop
Mr Alan Christensen
Mr Colin Semmler
Mrs Noeleen Maurer
Professor Geoffrey Alcorn
Mr John Orange
Mrs M. Anne Parsons

Ms Jill Gumley

Thank You

oooeoeoooooooooo
1999 Dates for Meetinss

February 9'h, May I I'h
August 10tn, November 9tn.

All meetings commence at 11 am and are held at

the NSW Teachers' Credit Union.
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